Board of Supervisors Procedures

Board of Supervisor (Board) meetings should be such that the Board is able to conduct the business of the county in an orderly and dignified manner and that county citizens have the ability to comment on matters prior to the deliberations of this Board and then to clearly hear the specific action taken by this Board. As such, the following changes are being implemented:

- 1. The PA system will be turned on in the foyer so that audience members wishing to have private conversations may do so outside the Board Room without missing out on discussion of agenda items in the Board Room.
- 2. Persons addressing the Board are asked to provide their name, address and the specific agenda item being addressed so that Board members can identify the district in which speakers live, so that the Board can in turn make notes about the specific agenda items being discussed and further so staff can properly mail information to citizens, should any follow-up be needed.
- 3. Comments during the <u>first</u> public comment period should apply to <u>specific</u> items on the upcoming agenda so that the Board can appropriately consider those comments when taking action. Thereafter, the Board will proceed in conducting the business of the county. Citizen concerns unrelated to specific agenda items will be heard during the <u>last</u> public comment period, prior to adjourning the meeting.
- 4. In the second comment period, persons requesting time greater than three minutes will be scheduled as appropriate.
- 5. No speaker may delegate their time to another speaker.
- 6. No speaker may speak twice in the same public comment period.
- 7. Any person desiring to speak longer than five minutes is required to submit to county staff a full and complete outline of their presentation by noon at least one week prior to the Board meeting. Any audio or visual information must be submitted to county staff by noon one week prior to the scheduled Board meeting. For the regular monthly Board meetings held on the fourth Monday of each month, that information must be submitted by noon on the third Monday.

We believe these changes will improve the ability of the Board to hear citizen concerns prior to discussion of specific issues. This will also allow for the undivided attention of the Board to more general, non-agenda items, after the specific issues of the evening have been addressed.